St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 21st November 2012

Present:
Mrs G Shillitoe, Practice Manager



Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mr J Lilley



Mr H Ellis

Mr Ellis and Mr Lilley were given the results and comments of the recent survey and were given some time to have a look through the results.
Mrs Smith opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

The patient survey was run through the month of October whilst the flu clinics were running in the hope that more patients would complete the survey.  Out of the 700 left in the waiting rooms and handed out via the Nurses and Reception, 484 were completed.

Mr Lilley praised all the hard work that had been put into creating the survey and its results.

Mr Ellis commented on the very positive comments and good feedback from the results saying that the vast majority of patients are very satisfied with the service offered at the Practice.   Mr Ellis also added that as not really any bad responses had been made it makes it difficult really to try and change things as a high percentage of questions answered were very positive indeed. - It would be interesting however to compare the responses with last years results. 
Mr Lilley added that there are now plenty of options for patients to come and see their GP with the late evening and Saturday morning appointments.  Mrs Shillitoe added that the number of extended hours depends on the population of the Practice.  Mr Ellis asked that we look at the DNA figures again to compare whether the advertisement of the extended hours had changed this.  Occasionally if patients do repeatedly DNA they are removed from the Practice list.

Dr Slattery, our trainee Registrar is now seeing patients.  The practice has received many positive comments regarding him.

Mrs Bullock also mentioned about the 8-8 centre that Reception staff tell patients about if there are no appointments available at the Surgery – It was suggested a poster be placed in Reception advertising this service
The only area of  issue from the survey appeared again to be aimed at the lack of appointments available and not being able to get through to the surgery at 8am.

Some practices are currently offering the service of being able to book appointments on line.  The Scott Practice offers this service, it was suggested that we look into this, and do patients turn up if they book via this option?

Mrs Shillitoe added that all practices now have extended boundaries, so if patients move out of the area they can stay with their current GP if they wish to.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Action Plan

To investigate the possibility of being able to book appointments on line to free up telephone lines.  The practice is soon to be installing a new computer system, would this have any impact?  

Mrs Shillitoe to address with the Partners the possibility of maybe having a few appointment slots available from 7.30 am.
Compare the survey responses with last year’s results. 
Display a poster advertising the 8-8 centre in Reception.
Compare DNA figures.
Copies of minutes to all attendees.  

Copies of minutes to all group members.

Mrs Shillitoe to show the Partners a copy of survey results so they can be uploaded onto the website once approved by the GPs.

Next meeting Wednesday 23rd January 2013 at 12 noon
